Garsington Parish Council
The Monthly Meeting of the Parish Council was held in the Village Hall on Monday 3rd December 2007 commencing at 7.30 pm. The Chairman, Cllr Godfrey Eden, presided; present were Cllrs David Baker, Anne Eastwood, John Hieatt, Mike Patrick, Judith Westgate and Chris Wright with G Russell in attendance. Also present were   District Councillor Elizabeth Gillespie (part time) and two residents.
12/07/01.
Apologies for Absence

Apologies were accepted from Cllr Paul Bolam and County Cllr David Turner due to other engagements.

12/07/02
Public Participation

Mr Tipping asked for councillors to talk more loudly since some members of the public find it hard to hear what is being said. He also mentioned on-going problems with parking near the school and said that there are some signs on the edge of Wheatley Road which lean dangerously towards the road. This will be reported to County Cllr Turner.
Mr Moss asked what was being done about residents who allowed branches of their trees to overhang the pavements around the village. He said that he would be prepared to write a letter of complaint if no action is taken.

In response to a question the Chairman confirmed that the gates to Parsler’s Piece are now unlocked and remain so for 24 hours a day since no-one had responded to the appeal for someone to manage the keys.

12/07/03
Declarations of Interest

Cllr Patrick said that as member of the Sports Club he would have a prejudicial interest in any discussion about the Council and the Club.
12/07/04
Minutes of the Meeting held on 5th November 2007

The minutes were corrected so that reference to ‘buggies’ in Minute 2 para. 2 was altered to ‘walking frames’ and, on the next line, from the dog bin to the refuse bin.
The minutes were then approved and signed as a correct record.
12/07/05
Matters Arising from the Minutes

a. The Clerk said that he had received no reply to his letters from the Chairman of the Sports Club, despite a phone conversation in which he had understood Mr McAvoy to say that the committee would discuss the matter. He also reported that the Sports Club rent had not been paid this year. Mr Moss requested a copy of the Clerk’s letter to Mr McAvoy (which was supplied) and said that he would make sure a reply was sent. Cllr Mrs Eastwood said that she would try to contact the person thought to be the new secretary. 

Cllr Baker proposed and Cllr Hieatt seconded a proposal stating that if the Council did not receive a response to its letter in time for discussion at the January Council meeting the Council should consider what action it could take against the Club. Should this be thought necessary it was agreed that the Council should seek advice upon its legal position.

b. Councillors commented that of the outstanding maintenance works orders, only a small area of footway near the seat on Clinkards Hill had actually been repaired. Other repairs not yet done include the manhole covers.
c. The asbestos found in Phipps Well has been removed by the District Council.

d. Graffiti has not been removed, however, and Cllr Hieatt said that he would obtain an estimate from an alternative contractor.

e. The Clerk said that he had asked OALC for advice on the mapping licence agreement that had been proposed by the District Council for use with the Pear Technology software.
12/07/06
County Councillor’s Report

County Cllr David Turner sent a written report. He had made contact with Peter Ronald, who has been on holiday, and offered him four alternative dates for a site meeting at Pettiwell. Cllr Turner said he would contact the Chairman as soon as he had a couple of dates from Peter. Cllr Wright commented that there had recently been a ‘near miss’ in Pettiwell. Cllr Baker said that he had also been involved in an accident there. They said they regarded action as urgently required.
Cllr Turner has asked Brian Purcell-Smith to assess work to resolve three problems: Vegetation destroying the pavement from Kings Copse to Grenoble Road; Overgrown vegetation and trees at Combewell; and the Kiln lane ditch problem.

12/07/07
District Councillor’s Report

District Cllr Mrs Gillespie said that the District Council will soon be launching a website to support the campaign to save the Green Belt and that residents will be encouraged to use the website to register themselves in favour of the campaign.
She also urged the Council to take the opportunity to respond to the District Council’s consultation about the Issues and Options paper.

12/07/08
Finance

Barclays Current Account at 30th November £13,911.01
Income during the month included advertising receipts of £642 and more sales of the Garsington Millennium Book amounting to£180 collected by Geoff Young who says that there are still hundreds of copies left.
Bank of Ireland at 5th November: £105,306.06 (interest earned £467.46)

The following cheques were approved for payment:

Colourplus (October/November)





    £717.61
BR Consulting (Internal auditor)





    £125.00

Biffa Waste Services Ltd






    £120.21

G Russell (Clerk’s salary)






    £334.27
G Russell (Admin. including visits to internal auditor in Witney)

    £128.65
C A Grace (Hedge cutting around playing field)



    £205.62
E Tipping (Honorarium)






 £1,000.00

T Woodington (Honorarium)






    £100.00

Mick North (spare parts for mower)





      £72.86

12/07/09
Planning 

a. Application 

PO7/W1125/LD Greenwoods of Garsington, Pettiwell 
Application for lawful development certificate for existing development, namely the erection of 2 buildings in excess of 4 years
The Council had no comments to make about this application
b. Decisions and other planning matters

106, Oxford Road – Planning Enforcement Reference WE07/247
The Clerk had drawn the attention of the Planning Enforcement Officer to the possibility that an increase in the height of the garage roof at 106 Oxford Road was a breach of planning control. The officer, having made a site visit, agrees that there is a breach of planning control and has advised the owner accordingly, giving an opportunity to apply or planning permission to rectify the matter.
The officer, however, does not consider that any undue harm has been done and does not intend to take the matter further.

PO7/W0987 145, Oxford Road; two storey side extension

Planning permission granted 9th November 2007

PO7/W0989 Top Yard, Equestrian Centre, Convert barns into 4 dwellings

Change of annexe building to dwelling and subdivision of land

Planning permission refused 

PO7/W1025 127 Oxford Road demolition of bungalow – erection of 2 dwellings etc

This application has been withdrawn.
PO7/W1085/CC Garsington CE Primary School
School Relocatable Building - continued use for a further period of 5 years

Planning permission granted 22nd November 2007
PO7/W1100 Stone House, 12 -14 Southend

Change of annexe building to dwelling and subdivision of land

Planning permission refused 21st November 2007

PO7/W1141 98 Southend Lounge extension & pitched roof over porch

Planning permission granted 12th November 2007

PO7/W1192 Fern Cottage, 29 Oxford Road

Single storey rear conservatory
Planning permission granted 28th November 2007

P06/W0920 78 Southend Appeal re refusal of SODC to grant approval for a detached structure, to form garage, carport, storage and office / study

Appeal dismissed

12/07/10
Correspondence to Chairman and Clerk

a. Revised Housing Allocation Policy; the Council agreed that the District Council’s proposal, contained in a letter dated 9th November, should be approved.
b. Copies of a leaflet from Thames Valley Police urging residents to be aware of their anti crime advice for Christmas have been distributed with the Newsletter.
c. The Chairman said that he would respond to the customer satisfaction survey received from Playdale Playgrounds.
d. The Council noted the plans of Wheatley Park School for a reunion for former pupils on 8th December and agreed to display the poster on the notice board.
e. The Clerk introduced the beginning of the consultation period for South Oxfordshire District Council’s Core Strategy which ends on 1st February. Copies of the documents upon which comments are required are available on line and one hard copy has been received for circulation along with copies of the questionnaire. As well as Parish Councils, SODC wishes all residents to comment both as individuals and special interest groups. The matter will be discussed again at the January Council meeting. Two representatives of the Council are invited to attend a meeting on 16th January at the Council’s offices in Crowmarsh Gifford.
12/07/11
Parish website

The Newsletter has been used to give publicity to the new Council website.
12/07/12
Village Maintenance

The Council has been told that the Northmoor Trust has 200 Ash saplings (40-60cm high) that need a home. Cllr Patrick said that he would order some. He will also contact the District Council’s forestry officer about some possibly diseased trees in Elm Drive and the children’s play area.
There is a broken chain in the Play Area which needs repair; the Chairman will contact Playdale Playgrounds about this and other matters that need their attention.
12/07/13
Parsler’s Piece

The new kissing gate has been fitted and the old one moved to the field on the opposite side of the footpath. The area is now open and the District Council has been invited to send an official to review the new disabled access arrangements in order to release the outstanding grant payment of £7,000. 
Ian Young has not yet submitted his quotation for maintenance.

12/07/14
Police Neighbourhood Action Group proposal 

Fifteen people had attended the meeting which was regarded as very disappointing although there were other events happening that evening.
12/07/15
Budget & Precept 2008/9 – preliminary discussion

The Clerk presented a statement of the Council’s actual expenditure in the current year to date compared with the budget for the year. Cllr Wright asked why expenditure to date on the play area was so much less than budgeted. 
A further statement will be prepared for the January meeting at which the decision about setting the Precept for 2008/9 has to be taken. Cllr Patrick has obtained a quotation from SMP Playgrounds for the supply of a ‘Nexus Freeride’, which would appeal to older children, at £1,600 plus VAT.
12/07/16
Oxford Green Belt – Campaign progress

A campaign meeting will take place in Garsington on 15th January. Arising from the recent meeting of the Oxford Greenbelt Network it had been agreed that there should be an extensive programme of writing letters to the Prime Minister, Secretary of State for Communities and Local Government and Andrew Smith MP. Cllr Wright said that he would draft and circulate a suggested letter.
12/07/17 
Provision of goal posts on Playing Field

It was agreed that Mr Woodington should purchase and instal some second-hand equipment to satisfy the demand for a practice goal.
Meeting closed at 9.20 pm
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